STUDENT LIAISONS’ REPORT
By: LaToya Hearn and Jim Gammicchia
Distinguished Board Members, Administrators, Faculty, Staff and Students of Oakland University, Jim and I would like to begin by offering our gratitude to you for granting us the humble opportunity to serve on behalf of this fine institution.  As Student Liaisons to the Oakland University Board of Trustees, we served as a bridge for the students’ voice to this governing body.  This has been a productive year full of growth, transition, and enhancement of our campus. In addition, we have been afforded the opportunity to learn so very much about the governance of Oakland while serving as student liaisons.  
The Board began this year by again showing their commitment both to the students and the fiscal solvency of the campus by assessing the General Fund Budget and State appropriations in an effort to keep tuition at Oakland University affordable to the students.  Further, the Board looked to streamline the process of student billing by rolling fees into tuition.  This change made bills easier to interpret and student feedback overall has been positive.
We worked diligently on behalf of all students at Oakland University to ensure that their needs and concerns were communicated clearly to the Board.  We have cautiously gauged student input in an effort to accurately represent all of our constituents.  The renovation of South Foundation Hall and the Vandenberg Cafeteria along with the addition of the Student Resource Center, the Student Technology Center and Gender and Sexuality Center have again attested to the Board and Administration’s foresight for and interest in student life on campus.   The student body is grateful for your concern and outlook for their futures at Oakland. 
It is important to continue to review State Budget Appropriations and lobbying in Lansing in support of our school.  Constant review of Oakland University’s infrastructure has been a priority of the Administration and without that we would be unable to provide such exemplary services to the students.  We are proud that Oakland pledges to improve its programs, technology, and curriculum in an effort to enrich every student’s experience during their tenure at Oakland University.
We cannot express our appreciation for this opportunity that we have been afforded and the impact it has made on our lives.  With this being my last leadership experience at Oakland, I am appreciative to the Board for the distinct manner in which important decisions regarding all aspects of this university are made.  With each meeting, I have been reassured that the students’ best interests are always in the minds of the Board, Administration, Faculty, and Staff. I am proud to have had the privilege to be involved in the Oakland University 2010 vision.  My embarking on a new journey and leaving Oakland is bitter sweet.  While I am proud to be moving on into a career in Community Counseling, I will take with me the experience of representing this diverse student population and being a part of the renowned Oakland University Board of Trustees.  I offer my sincere thanks to Dr. Russi and Dr. Snyder for this fine opportunity.  I would also like to thank the Office of the General Counsel and Secretary to the Board of Trustees for their assistance and support in making this a most memorable experience.
